Minister of the Environment



Ministre de l'Environnement

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0H3

Mr. Tony Trigiani
President and CEO
Never Forgotten National Memorial Foundation
6 Vansco Road
Toronto ON M8Z 5J4

JUL 1 2 2013

Dear Mr. Trigiani:

I am pleased to advise you that Parks Canada has been granted authority to begin negotiations with the Never Forgotten National Memorial Foundation regarding building the Never Forgotten National Memorial in Cape Breton Highlands National Park of Canada.

I am truly inspired by your vision and your commitment to the commemoration of the tens of thousands of Canadian men and women who lost their lives overseas defending the freedoms we so cherish today. The Memorial will be an important and magnificent legacy, honouring their great sacrifice. It will also serve as an outstanding contribution to Canada's commemoration of the 100th anniversary of the First World War and the 75th anniversary of the Second World War.

Parks Canada looks forward to working with you on this initiative. Mr. Andrew Campbell, Vice-President, External Relations and Visitor Experience, will follow up with you to commence negotiations.

Sincerely.

The Honourable Peter Kent, P.C., M.P.



